Hambden Township Park Board Regular Meeting July 16, 2018

Hambden Park Board met in regular session on July 16, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in Hambden Township Hall. The following members were present: Mike Romans, Joyce Edelinsky, Barry Bishop and Linda Petkosek and Dan O'Reilly. Also present Trustee Keith McClintock.

MINUTES

Motion by Barry Bishop, second by Mike Romans to approve the June 18, 2018 minutes as presented. Upon call of vote, all yes.

OLD BUSINESS

Concrete picnic tables sealing – We have a quote from Iron Man with the criteria we asked for. We need to try and obtain another quote with the same specs from another company if available. There are not many businesses that do this type of work.

Latest trees planted in common area – After checking the trees that were yellow in color it was determined that was characteristic of that species of locust tree.

Trash Receptacles – Trash receptacles have arrived.

Movie in the Park/Event Workers/String lights – Barry will supervise the stringing of lights in the pavilion on Wednesday, July 25th at 6:00. Assistance will be needed. After the meeting, we will adjourn to the park to determine where the lights should be placed in the parking lot and the placing of the screen on the ball field. Those helping with the actual movie night should be at the park around 6:30 p.m.

Hambden School Picnic Tables/Bell – The school superintendent has acknowledged our request regarding the school bell and picnic tables at Hambden School but no decision has been determined at this time.

Community Picnic/Veteran Paver - Instead of a quilt for a Hambden veteran, this year the picnic committee decided they would do a paver instead. The veteran would sign up and if chosen a paver will be placed in his honor by the memorial.

New Business

OTARMA/KLA Risk Assessment/Wood Jungle Gym – Kelly from OTARMA reviewed the Park. For the most part she was pleased with the safety steps taken in the park. Her biggest concern is the wood jungle gym. She is close to recommending that we remove. There is some rot. There are two holes on the top of the slide (left side) that she recommends that we repair. Approximate cost would be \$200-\$250.00. Also the fall area is not big enough. The park board was in agreement to patch the jungle gym for this summer and start looking for a piece of playground equipment to replace the jungle gym within the next year or so depending on cost.

The next meeting will be held August 13, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. There being no further business to come before the board motion by Barry, second by Mike to adjourn to the park at 6:45 p.m. for movie night setup.

Linda Petkosek, Secretary